
                 

 

   

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

                              

                            

 

 

 

 

Entrance Antiphon    Wisdom 1:7 
The Spirit of the Lord has filled the whole world and that which contains all things 
understands what is said, alleluia. 
 

First Reading    Acts of the Apostles 2:1-11 
 

Responsorial Psalm    Psalms 103:1, 24, 29-31, 34.   R. v 30 
 

R.  Lord, send out your Spirit, and renew the face of the earth. 
 

Bless the Lord, my soul! 
Lord God, how great you are! 
How many are your works, O Lord! 
The earth is full of your riches.      R. 
 

You take back your spirit, they die, 
returning to the dust from which they came. 
You send forth your spirit, they are created; 
and you renew the face of the earth.      R. 
 

May the glory of the Lord last for ever! 
May the Lord rejoice in his works! 
May my thoughts be pleasing to him.    
I find my joy in the Lord.      R. 
 

Second Reading    Galatians 5: 16-25 
 

Gospel Acclamation     
 

Alleluia! Alleluia! 
Come, Holy Spirit, fill the hearts of your faithful and kindle in them the fire of your 
love. 
Alleluia! 
 

Gospel    John 15:26-27; 16:12-15 
 

Communion Antiphon    Acts 2:4, 11 
 

They were all filled with the Holy Spirit and spoke of the marvels of God, alleluia. 

PENTECOST SUNDAY, Year B 22nd / 23rd May 2021 

The Spirit of truth will guide you into all the truth 

PLEASE NOTE 
Once you pick up a copy of the newsletter it needs to be taken home with you to ensure we adhere 

to COVID -19 protocols. Kindly DO NOT  leave it behind after  Mass has concluded. 

 

Parish Priest 

Fr Roy John Elavumkal SMM 
 

Parish Secretary  

Karen Taylor  -  Tue to Fri 
 

WHS/ Finance Officer  

Karen Taylor  -  Monday 
 

Police Checks Unit  

Hiacinta Msomi  -  Monday 
 

Sacristan 

Weekdays: Michael Pierce 

Sundays: Terence Yeow,  

Clare Boyle, & Roger Worth 
 

Mass Times 

Sunday    9.30 am 

Saturday Vigil Mass    6.30 pm 

Tuesday to Friday    9.15 am 
 

Confessions 

Saturday    6.00 pm 
 

Rosary 

Tuesday to Friday 8.45am   
 

Adoration of the Eucharist 

Every Friday before Mass 
 

Novena to St. Joseph 

Every Wednesday after Mass 
 

St. Joseph’s Primary 

Principal - Adrian Grbin 

Phone: 8431 2834 
 

Catechism 

Sr. Mary Jasmine 
 

Child Safety Contact & REC 

Anne Dudzinski 

Ph: 0418 847 804 
 

Knights of the Southern Cross 

Michael Boyle 

Ph: 8337 3270 
 

Parish Pastoral Council 

Chairperson – Alan Tyson 

Ph: 0412 389 875 
 

St. Vincent de Paul 

Ph: 8112 8700, 1300 729 202 
 

Youth Representative 

Nancy Ngure 
 

Parish Office Hours 

Monday to Friday 9 – 12 

Ph: (08) 8431 6932 
 

 

Love heals  

NATIONAL VOLUNTEER WEEK 
This past week has been National Volunteer Week.  Without all the 
volunteers in the world our lives would be very different.  We are 
lucky to have many wonderful people in our Parish that volunteer  
not only right here in our own community but in 
many areas of the extended community.   

We thank you all sincerely for your valuable time and the effort you 
put in assisting other members of the community.    
 May God Bless you all. 
 



 Information desk  

Rosters for 29/30 May 2021 – The Most Holy Trinity 
Time      Commentator / Reader          
 

6:30 pm  Bronwyn Gleeson 
 Pauline Brooks,  Laurie Brooks 

9:30am Sandy Mazzarolo 
  Antonetta Bartley,  Mikayla Bartley 
Childrens Liturgy:    Evangelin and Jessie 
 

Count Team No: 6 Ron Hoogland, Sheila Hoogland, 
 Peter Rees, Indira Seimon 

Altar/Flowers   Dolores Arboit, Anita Caperna 
3 May – 6 June 
 

All those who volunteered please arrive at least 15 minutes before the start time 

and report to the commentator for that mass 

The Covid-19 plan: Places of worship must be supervised 

by a COVID Marshal who must have a copy of their training 
certificate available when conducting COVID Marshal duties and 
be clearly identified as a COVID Marshal. 
As of December 1, all public buildings have been provided a QR 
Code.  This code is to be scanned using the MySAGov phone app 
or using the camera on your smart phone. 
Arrangements listed below will be in force until further notice: 
Our Parish is Committed to Health and Safety.  
1. Please scan the QR Code located on the door or external wall 
of the church.  If you do not have a smart phone, please write 
your name & phone number in the Register upon entry.  
2. Use the sanitizing gel provided at the Church entrance.  
3. As of March 31, seating restrictions are as follows 
3 persons per 4 square metres.   We can have 75% capacity 
without Face Masks – Our total number is 256. 
4. Holy Communion is given only in the hand.  
5. Keep the social distancing requirement when processing for 
Holy Communion and when leaving the Church after Mass.  
6. Please remember to wipe down the area where you have been 
sitting/kneeling in the pews and use the sanitizing gel provided 
on your way out.  
7. Please don’t go back to the entrance door.  Entry and Exit rule 
must be followed for your safety.  
8. If you are unwell please consider the health of our community 
and stay home until you are better.  
9. Your cooperation with these requirements is greatly 
appreciated.                              Fr. Roy John Elavumkal SMM 

PLEASE REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS  
Anniversary: Victoria Muscat  
And all the Deceased Relatives and Friends of our 

Parishioners 
 

Eternal rest grant to them, O Lord, and let perpetual light shine upon them; 
present them to God the Most High.  

Sick: We pray for the sick of our Parish 

   

MARIAN PROCESSION 

Thankyou to all those who joined us for the Procession last 
Sunday and represented the Tranmere Parish It was great to see 
you there and walk together. It was also good to be able to have 
it in Centennial Hall instead of out in the open. 

India struggles with massive outbreak of COVID-19 
India is struggling to control a massive surge in COVID-19 cases, with a 
death toll nearing 200,000. Yet the real death rate is likely much higher 
as most deaths in the country are unregistered. Cities across India are 
struggling to manage a chronic shortage of hospital beds.  
Several major cities have nearly run out of hospital beds altogether, 
especially in ICU departments. Places of worship, sports complexes and 
even railway coaches have been converted into makeshift hospitals in 
order to keep up with the demand. Your donation today can support 
communities across Asia impacted by disasters.     
Visit https://www.caritas.org.au/donate/emergency-appeals/asia-
regional-appeal/ 
 

SA CATHOLICS FOR AN EVOLVING CHURCH - ZOOM FORUM 

SA Catholics for an Evolving Church (SACEC) will present a zoom 
forum on the Adelaide Diocesan Assembly, Pastoral Council 
and the Plenary Council at 7.30pm, Thursday, 27 May 2021, 

Speakers: Sarah Moffatt Acting Chancellor, Ian Cameron PC 
Member and Kevin Liston SACEC. For information and to register, 

call Kevin Liston: 0411 197 829. 

 

VOLUNTARY ASSISTED DYING BILL: EUTHANASIA 
This Bill will be debated in the House of Assembly on Wed 26th May 2021.  
Archbishop O’Regan states that the compassionate way to relieve 
unnecessary suffering at the end of life is through high quality, well-
resourced palliative care.  Archbishop O’Regan urges each of us to 
contact our local MP to express our opposition to this Bill. 
Please contact your local MP PLUS Premier Steven Marshall.  A Sample 
[ŜǘǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ [ƻŎŀƭ atΩǎ ƛǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ 9Ȅƛǘ 5ƻƻǊΦ  The format 
should be similar to the sample letter, or you may choose one or two of 
the other points.  Or use your own words.  Letters do not have to be 
polished – what counts is that you are expressing your opposition and 
urging them to vote against the Bill.  Neat, hand written letters are fine 
– MPs recognise the effort.   

 

ST VINCENT DE PAUL WINTER APPEAL 
Special envelopes have been available at the Church Doors 
the last couple of weeks for donations to the Winter Appeal.  
There will be a Special Collection in aid of the Winter Appeal 
at Mass next week.    

You can now give to the first and 
second collections, and special 
appeals, via the direct giving app.  
Please scan the QR code with the 
camera app of your phone and 
follow the prompts.    A larger 
version of the QR Code is on the 
poster at the back of the Church. 

CWL 
Thank you to all who attended the Cancer Council Afternoon Tea last 
Monday.  It was a very successful day and the generous donations from 
everyone going to assist the Cancer Council totalled $571. 

https://www.caritas.org.au/donate/emergency-appeals/asia-regional-appeal/
https://www.caritas.org.au/donate/emergency-appeals/asia-regional-appeal/

